SPEAKERS 
Chapters generally use "volunteer" speakers, from the local community, a nearby college, etc., who do not charge an honorarium. In some cases, the members of the chapter are the most frequent speakers. Remember, they are sports turf management professionals. STMA provides an annual stipend to each chapter that requests it to help defray the costs of bringing in an educational speaker. That amount typically has been $500 per year. (The stipend also can be used on other chapter enhancement items and activities). Click here for an example of qualifying expenditures.
Instead of holding all your meetings at a facility, schedule one at a member's company in a conference room. Follow your meeting with a site visit of a member's sports turf facility - an excellent way to see how others do things first hand. 
Vary your programs from time to time by scheduling a roundtable discussion or panel group to discuss a particular subject in lieu of a speaker. A "demonstration" meeting or a field day is another program possibility. 

Be sure to have topical and in-demand presentations given by well-respected speakers. Your program is doomed for failure if you repeat the same, old topic and speakers. Academics and practitioners are used equally for chapter programs. Some topics that have driven attendance include:

· Synthetic turf

· Irrigation workshop

· Field painting

· Batter’s box and pitching mound rebuilds

· Phosphorus use

· Managing in drought conditions

